
Meeting Highlights – March 12, 2025  

Engaging Parents – Connecting to Classrooms –  

Enhancing School Culture  

Below is an overview of the discussions from the HSS School Council meeting on March 12,  
2025:                                                                                                                                                                        

Vice Chair Position Open: We are still seeking a Vice Chair for the council. If you are  
interested, please reach out.  

Financials: The council made a motion to have the remaining balance of $1,342.31 moved to 
HSSEF for the sole purpose of outdoor infrastructure  

Playground Update: The current playground will be removed in summer 2025. HSSEF is  
actively fundraising for a replacement and needs parent volunteers to support this effort. If you  
have any great fundraising ideas and want to get involved, you can reach out to HSSEF  
(Enhancement Fund/Fundraising) – Jen Massop at hssefs@gmail.com  

Parent Involvement Opportunities: Parents are needed for 45 minutes, once a month to 
supervise during the lunch hour while staff have lunch together volunteer signup   

Alberta School Council Association (ASCA) Virtual Symposium: HSS is offering to host a 
gathering of local CESD school councils who are interested in being part of the symposium 

New Academy: An Agriculture Academy will be introduced in the fall of 2025. Watch for more 
information on that in the months to come. 

Fall Planning: Administration is working on the timetable and scheduling for the 2025/26 
school year. Our student population and the space constraints means creative thinking is 
needed! 

 

These highlights touch briefly upon the key information presented and decisions made at the  
meeting. Meeting minutes are available on the Hugh Sutherland School website:  

https://www.hughsutherlandschool.ca/about/council  

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 16, 2025 at 7:00 PM. 

 


